COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMISSION
MINUTES — July 8, 2020

This meeting was conducted utilizing teleconferencing and electronic means consistent with

State of California Executive Order N-29-20 dated March 17, 2020, regarding the COVID-19
pandemic.

CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL: Chairman Spiller called the meeting to order at 6:12 pm.
Commissioners Present: Brand, Cabales, Dean, Gorham, Radenheimer, Spiller. Absent: Duff.
Staff Present: Sue Richardson, Director of Community Services

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: June 10, 2020. Commissioner Radenheimer moved, Dean
seconded. All in favor, Cabalas not signed into meeting yet.

PUBLIC COMMENTS: None

MACARTHUR PARK MASTER PLAN PRESENTATION: Jacob Leon and Chris Langdon from
KTU&A presented two concept plans for MacArthur Park. Their presentation is also recorded
and available for the community to review along with a survey to complete. A follow up
presentation is tentatively scheduled for the October 14, meeting with results and a hybrid plan.

COLLIER PARK PROJECT UPDATE: The estimate for construction for Phase 2 is $2,650,000.
Current available funds are $1,728,000, with a funding gap of approximately $925,000. The City
is reviewing the estimate and will be working with engineers and architect to bring the number
closer. The goal is to not value engineer too much and keep it as close to the master plan as
possible and find additional funding to back fill the gap. Director Richardson will forward the
design to Commissioners.

COMMUNITY SERVICES UPDATES:

1. Day camp is in session at the Adult Enrichment Center, Nan Couts Cottage, and
Community Center.

2. The Poolis open for lap swim with reservations on-line. Only 6 people are allowed in the
pool at a time. Mechanical problems have cause some sessions to be cancelled. Water
exercise, City camps, then parent-tot classes will be added next.

3. City currently has a survey out to Village businesses regarding outdoor dining in parking
areas. :

4. The Rides4Neighbors program continues to offer trips to grocery stores and doctor for
seniors and disabled.



COMMISSIONER REPORTS:

Commissioner Cabales requested an Excel spreadsheet of the Commissioner park reports and
status of comments and projects.

Commissioner Brand announced that fencing for the community garden will soon go up and the
old golf course clubhouse has been power washed to prepare for painting. The community
garden sign will soon be hung at the old golf course sign.

Commissioner Spiller noted that schools are planning on opening in the fall, but won't look like
in the past. Facilities will be open on a limited basis. The GUHSD will continue to serve meals to
the community every day.

ADJOURNMENT: 7:49pm

Submitted by:
Susan Richardson, Director of Community Services



